

JANDAKOT JETS JUNIOR FOOTBALL CLUB MINUTES					
Type of Meeting	General	Date	12/07/2022	Time	7pm
Attendees:	Darryl Munro, Chris Hammond, Brooke Wards, Warren Littlefair, Shane Ford, Dave Morgan, Kim Hansen, Jurgen Hansen, Teagan Hammond Dana Davies				
Apologies:	Cameron Dawe, Mercy Thompson, Pieta Esplin, Kate Schick, Clayton Barnes,				
Acceptance of Previous Meeting:	Not Accepted – Warren, Dave and Brooke				
Business Outstanding;					
President:	Shane Ford				
Report:	<p>Indigenous round was a success and we have now opened the ability to purchase a Guernsey for a short period of time to celebrate the release of the round.</p> <p>We need to ensure the clubrooms are cleaned after use and prior to the seniors' games on the weekend. We have engaged John (Cleaner for seniors) to come in after our Friday night games so that he can clean the changerooms prior to seniors use.</p> <p>Passcodes and keys have now been changed for the club rooms with a new key being stored in the lockbox outside the building. It is important that this key goes back into that box once we used. Equipment after the games needs to be put back into our storeroom and stacked neatly for the next person. Marquees along the back wall, then the trailer and motorbike. We can not pack up and just place everything into the uniform shop as someone (normally me) needs to move it.</p> <p>Purchasing of items from the shop: All purchases need to be made through the appropriate channels. Either through the store POS or via the website so that we are able to track what is being sold and who is purchasing the items.</p> <p>It has been great that we have had so many people put their hand up and help with setting up and packing up the grounds on the weekends and it is appreciated.</p>				

	<p>Only minor problems coming through from some of the teams that are being dealt with internally and they mainly revolve around first aiders and MDO not doing their roles correctly or not understanding the role completely. It is important that we continue to assist in the learning process as opposed to talking down to individuals.</p> <p>Whiskies of the world night was held last Saturday night and proved to be a success with some good feedback coming through and raised about \$1500 for the club (this number to be finalised once des donates back to the club). We have Bogan Bingo this Friday night which will put us at capacity sales for the even. There will be movement of the event from the Atwell community centre back to the clubrooms as the centre was not suitable in size.</p> <p>Open discussion about the constitution and wording around the 125 games recognition. It is in the constitution but has not been honoured in the past. As we are in the process of amending the constitution this is a good time to discuss the matter in moving forward.</p>		
Discussion Held:	Discussion around the minutes not being accepted		
Action Items:			
Responsibility:		Due Date:	
Senior Vice President:	Chris Hammond		
Report:			
Discussion Held:			
Action Items:			
Responsibility:		Due Date:	
Junior Vice President:	Vacant		
Report:			
Discussion Held:			
Actions Items:			
Responsibility:		Due Date:	
Treasurer:	Brooke Wards		
Report:			
Discussion Held:	POS @ Harmony was faulty received a full refund for it.		

	<p>Whiskies of the World and Bogan Bingo went well, awaiting how we went with these fundraisers. Still a few members unfinancial – the Treasurer has received a few payments and the Registrar has received a few emails regarding fees, if no response then the players will be taken off team sheets. Is it worth making phone calls to discuss and follow up? Registrar was happy to help out with phone calls, but Treasurer is happy to do it herself. President and Treasurer had a meeting with Beyond Bank to change over from CBA, need to link square to new account, update Play HQ and direct debit for square into new account and order new cards. Once finalised to promote to members.</p>		
Action Items:			
Responsibility:		Due Date:	
Registrar:	David Morgan		
Report:	<p>As of July 2022, we currently have 101 girls and 362 boys registered; approximately 10 players cancelled their registrations at some point through the year. I think this is second time that we have cracked the 100 mark for girls, with 105 in 2021, compared to 505 boys. (In 2020 we had 90 girls and 532 boys). All team managers with players at the milestone age groups have been sent lists of games played - the records are fairly good, but there are many exceptions. PlayHQ has not updated all teams beyond July 2021, so games are missing from August and finals if applicable. Some kids are missing games, some appear to have too many. In some cases, a player's statistics only show up on PlayHQ for the 2022 season; the reason being that that person didn't claim their profile during registration. I am away for the next few rounds but have had a training season with Kim Hansen who will be entering the scores and scratching the players who didn't play.</p> <p>thanks</p> <p>Will attach graph with minutes</p>		
Discussion Held:	<p>Registrar has sent out game tallies to Y5 and above team managers for milestones, Play HQ is still out slightly. May be due to not claiming profiles when registering – team managers to send milestone achievements through to Secretary so medallions can be organised.</p>		
Action Items:			
Responsibility:		Due Date:	
Auskick Coordinator:	Dana Davies		

Auskick Assistant:	Mercy Thompson		
Report:	<p>I was just going to confirm we can lock in the yr 2s to play the Friday night in august and see if the canteen can open that night? And just to mention Auskick is back this weekend.</p>		
Discussion Held:	<p>Y2s will be starting rookie series to help them get ready for Y3. Jets are in a hub with Rockingham and Kwinana. Jets are hosting Round 1 – Friday August 12th run the four games at the same time 6pm open canteen still have normal Auskick training at 4.30pm.</p>		
Action Items:			
Responsibility:		Due Date:	
Coach Coordinator:	Cameron Dawe		
Report:	<p>5 games to Go with finals and like that the season will be finished. Our Mid-season Coaches review meeting went well for the Junior and Youth Coaches. Some great questions we asked and discussed at the meeting. For the coaches who have not yet been reviewed this will be happening over the next few weeks. Congratulations to Caren Bell for receiving an award from the WAFC on outstanding Female teams coaching Award.</p> <p>With 5 games to go it was reinforced to the Coaches that a good season finish is important and that “E” points count from a club and team perspective. With latter positions in Youth football super important for finals campaigns. It has been reasonably good thus far but need to maintain good behaviour from the coaching staff, Parents and players.</p> <p><u>Game Tallies. (Constitution addition)</u> Item – Player game tallies for the club should only be included for either a boys or girls competition and not combined.</p> <p>Example – A female player can play in both a male or female competition up to Y8 and therefore can effectively double the total amount of games played at the club for that period. Whilst not all female players will do this and I would encourage that they do play both cohorts as the development will accelerate their skill level. This mean that potential they will exceed the 150 games tally when other players in the club would not.</p>		

	<p>Less say “Brooke” plays from Y3 to Y8 in both boys and girls cohorts with an average of 12 games a year.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • 12 games (Y3 to Y8) x 6 years in boys = 72 games (let’s say they are all injury free). • 12 games (Y3 to Y8) x 6 years in Girls = 72 games (let’s say they are all injury free). <p>Total games over the 6 years is 144 games. If this player continues to play out to say Y11 at 12 games a year potentially they will play another 36 games minimum for the club or 180 games minimum.</p> <p>I think this should be changed in the constitution as the girls competition is a well-established competition now (previously it was not) and all girls have the ability to only play in a single cohort and therefore the club game tally should only be recognised in the one cohort. Unfortunately the male players for obvious reasons are not allowed to play over both cohorts and there are not able to achieve similar game tallies. As per the example the only players that could potentially reach the 150 games tallies after the current Y10 group would be the female player. Not sure this is right moving forward.</p>		
Discussion Held:	<p>Caren Bell’s achievement to go into newsletter. Around 125 game milestone – those players from Y10 and above in 2022 have already had their Auskick games added so many will reach their 150 – discussion had for those players from Y9 and below in 2022 an email will go out to determine who had played Auskick at Jets only, once confirmed will have their Auskick games added.</p>		
Action Items:			
Responsibility:		Due Date:	
Team Manager Coordinator:	Kim Hansen		
Report:			
Discussion Held:	<p>Player career jumpers have been handed out those that didn’t receive theirs Kym Andrijich has them. IFS have said approx costing starts from \$290. Treasurer has spoken to a framer we</p>		

	used in the past and he is happy to do it again -Treasurer to email details to Kim Hansen and Dave Morgan		
Action Items:	Treasurer to email framing details to Kim Hansen and Dave Morgan		
Responsibility:		Due Date:	
All Girls Coordinator:	Kate Schick		
Report:			
Discussion Held:			
Action Items:			
Responsibility:		Due Date:	
Uniform & Merchandising Coordinator:	Pieta Esplin		
Report:			
Discussion Held:			
Action Items:			
Responsibility:		Due Date:	
Property Manager:	Jackie Sutherland / Tabitha Bond		
Report:			
Discussion Held:			
Action Items:			
Responsibility:		Due Date:	
Equipment Manager:	Lars Kamphuis		
Report:			
Discussion Held:			
Action Items:			
Responsibility:		Due Date:	
Grounds & Game Day Coordinator:	Vacant		
Report:			

Discussion Held:			
Action Items:			
Responsibility:			
Canteen Manager:	Trish Alatini		
Report:			
Discussion Held:			
Action Items:			
Responsibility:		Due Date:	
IT:	Vacant		
Report:			
Discussion Held:			
Action Items:			
Responsibility:		Due Date:	
Events / Fundraising Coordinator (Y7 to 18s)	Vacant Teagan to advise of wind up		
Report:			
Discussion Held:	Wind Ups for Y3 to Y10 have been organised invites have been sent out to team managers to get RSVPs from teams and to advise Secretary of numbers – Y3 to Y6 inc of 3 /4 and 5/6 girls will be ice skating at Cockburn Ice Arena and Y7 to Y10 inc of 7/8 girls will be at the clubrooms with a buffet dinner – to look into asking seniors about opening the bar		
Action Items:	Secretary to look into asking seniors to open the bar again for the Y7 – Y10 dinner presentations		
Responsibility:		Due Date:	
Events / Fundraising Coordinator (Y3 to Y6)	Vacant		
Report:			
Discussion Held:			
Action Items:			
Responsibility:		Due Date:	

First Aid Coordinator:	Shane Ebsary		
Report:			
Discussion Held:			
Action Items:			
Responsibility		Due Date:	
Sponsorship:	Darryl Munro		
Discussion Held:	Blue Sock Fund raised \$1320 of the \$2000 we aimed to get, had some donations from teams but only 35 people have donated out of a club of more than 500		
General Committee:	Warren Littlefair / Jurgen Hansen / Clayton Barnes		
Report:	<p>Dedicated Player Jumpers (Auskick/Pups-Year 12)</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Team Manager (Kym A) has the jumpers (19 players, plus 4 spares - which I have) - framing (with our sponsor IFS - all people have been contacted) - need photos of all players (in Auskick and older) <p>Goal Netting</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - approved to proceed with a proposal, of which the Council will assist with <p>Cleaning</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - toilets, inside and outside? - changerooms - what's the go with it? <p>Clayton Barnes –</p> <p>If you could please pass on mine and Shelfords thanks to everyone involved in making the NAIDOC round possible. It was a great weekend and something that I was very proud to be a part of! Thanks again!</p> <p>Another thing I was looking at during the week was the specials that are currently on at our local supermarket for things like soft drinks etc. If you would like me to buy up whilst these items are on special then I'd be happy to help</p>		
Discussion Held:	RE cleaning of change rooms – reminder to go out to team managers to pick up after their teams once finished and to remind players to bang/stomp their boots outside NOT in the		

	<p>changerooms. ? look into getting boot brush rollers (similar to what is at Canning Vale JFC)</p> <p>Jurgen has brought up the turf issue and if the council are going to fix it ? Council have said it will be approx \$30000 to replace and the clubs are to pay for it -Lovegrove Turf have said it will cost us \$9000 to do ourselves but aren't a council contractor. The council have fixed the retic and put chemicals through the watering systems to try and get rid of the bugs. Thoughts on extending the patio and having the concrete extended as well.</p> <p>Big thank you to Jamie Adams and Jurgen for showing us how to use the scoreboard.</p> <p>The club requires responsible people to run the scoreboard so it can be used more often ? look into a roster moving forward as if we get a chance to host finals again we would love to have it out there.</p>		
Action Items:			
Responsibility		Due Date:	
Time ended		Next Meeting	9/08/2022